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VISION STATEMENT  

Pompallier Catholic College is a Catholic community with a Marist charism that challenges all students to excel in their endeavours.  We promote 
Christian values, excellence in learning and quality relationships to enable students to be outstanding citizens.  Our College shall be a place where 

all ñ...encounter the living God who in Jesus Christ reveals his transforming love and truthò. 

In the last few weeks we have hosted four teachers 
from the Chinese city of Zhuzhou, who are on the staff 
of Zhuzhou Experimental School.  Zhuzhou is inland 
and south of Shanghai.  It has a population of just over 
4 million people and is a key transport hub for Southern 
China.  Mr Mutton and I visited this city in October last 
year, and went to a few schools in the city.  We signed 
sister-school arrangements on behalf of Kamo High 
School, Whangarei Boysô and Girlsô High Schools and 
our own College. 

Our sister-school, Zhuzhou Experimental School, 
would be an Intermediate school in a New Zealand 
context.  Its student population of 7000 and staff of 400 
is three times the size of New Zealandôs largest school!   

We assigned each teacher to a class in Year 7/8 and 
they spent their time following that class through its 
normal school day.  That gave the teachers an         
opportunity to experience a wide variety of lessons and 
the differing teaching styles of our staff.  

In their own school, they typically teach two hours a 
day and have 70 students in each class.  Most work is 
delivered in a lecture style and is targeted for students 
who have very similar ability.  The rest of the day is 
devoted to preparation and the marking of work for the 
140 students they teach each day.  Every week the 
studentsô progress is assessed.  How much              
progression they make, and how well the students 
score in their final exams, determines a large           
proportion of the teacherôs annual salary.  It is, by and 
large, performance related pay. 

Towards the end of their visit I had an opportunity to 
share insights with them about our education system 
and to learn more about theirs.  This is what they said 
about our students: 

Our students are very happy and friendly.  The      
teachers talked about how our students would chat 
with them and happily take them from one class to   
another.  They could also readily explain what they 
were doing in the lesson and why they were doing it.  

Our students are very creative.  The wide range of   
ideas they came up with, their ability to critique their 
findings and make new outcomes, was not something 
their students encountered. 

Our students can work well in groups.  They were    
impressed by how our students could work co-
operatively with each other and how they drew all 
members of the group into activities.  No one needed 
to be taught how to do this.   

Our teachers are amazing in their ability to teach a 

class of students who differ greatly in their academic 
ability.  The way the teachers had work designed to 
support students with diverse abilities was not      
something they needed to do in China.  Their students 
were typically of a similar ability because they had 
been streamed into schools and then into classes.  

Our students rely on calculators too much.  Their 
maths thinking is very slow.  They should have learnt 
their time tables and be able to chant them (like we did 
as kids in New Zealand).  The way Maths is taught is 
too complex.  Students need stronger basic skills to 
build upon and only one way to determine what 9x7 
equals.  

The Chinese teachers said they would be delighted to 
have our staff and/or students visiting them in the near 
future.  So, we will look for ways to enable this to     
happen.  We will have a group of students visiting us 
from this school in early November.  I met some of 
these students last year and they are a delightful group 
of boys and girls, with very good English.  I look       
forward to welcoming them to our College.  

 
 
 

Richard Stanton 
PRINCIPAL 

 

2019 ENROLMENTS 

2019 Enrolment application packs are available from the    

College office, or on our website:   

www.pompallier.school.nz   

Non-Preference Enrolments close 3 September 

Preference Enrolments close 24 September 

For any enrolment queries please contact Kelli Adams:  
admin@pompallier.school.nz 

2019 OPTION FORMS 
Parents - please discuss subject selection with your child 
and ensure that their option form is completed and      
returned by the due date:  Seniors - are now overdue 
(please submit urgently), Juniors - 31

st
 August.   

If your child will not be returning next year, we still      
require the form back with this indicated.  Thank you. 

http://www.pompalliercollege.school.nz/indexs.php?record=enrolment
mailto:admin@pompallier.school.nz


AUGUST 

Fri 31 - Sat 1 Kapa Haka WǕnanga Marist House  

SEPTEMBER 

Sun 2 - Fri 7 UNISS Netball Tournament Mt Maunganui  

Sun 2 - Fri 7 NISS Mixed Hockey Tournament Manganui  

Wed 5 - Fri 7 Auto Course TBC TBC 

Sat 8 Youth Mass SFX Church 6.00pm 

Sun 9 - Fri 14 AIMS Games Tauranga  

Mon 10 Victoria University Planning Session  2.00pm 

Thu 13 Special Olympics ASB Leisure Centre TBC 

Thu 13 Year 7 Vision Testing College Library 9.00am 

Fri 14 Year 12/13 Biology Trip Tiritiri Matangi 7.00am - 6.00pm 

Fri 14 NZ School of Tourism visit  9.00am 

Fri 14 Te wiki o MǕori March TBC 9.45am - 12.45pm 

Mon 17 - Fri 21 Senior Exams   

Wed 19 NPS Cross Country Champs TBC TBC 

Fri 21 MǕori Health Careers Year 7 - 10  9.00am 

Sat 22 PTFA Garage Sale TBC TBC 

Sun 23 - Fri 28 Year 12 & 13 PE Tongariro Trip   

Tue 25 Fr Mark visit - Year 12 students TBC 8.55am - 10.55am 

Wed 26 Year 8 HPV Vaccination #2 College Library 9.00am 

Fri 28 Last Day of TERM 3  -  School finishes 3.00pm  

OCTOBER 

Mon 15 First Day of TERM 4  -  School starts 8.45am 

 

  

UPCOMING EVENTS: Term 3 

Page 2 

2019 CURRICULUM BOOK 

The 2019 Curriculum booklet, which has detailed course 
information on subjects available next year, is now   
available to view on our website: 

2019 Curriculum Booklet 

If you have any queries, please contact the appropriate 
staff member noted on the form. 

SCHOOL MAGAZINE 

LAST CHANCE TO ORDER !!! 

The cost of the magazine is $20.00.  Any family that 
wishes to purchase a magazine will need to pre-order 
one by clicking on the following link for further information 
and the ordering page:  

Order 2018 Magazine    

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
We have a compulsory school uniform and we 
expect that our students will wear it with pride.   

We are very proud of our College and, as 
our students are seen by members of the 
wider community both before and after 
school, we wish to ensure that our uniform 
is worn correctly. 

For this reason we insist on the correct 
uniform being worn to and from school, as 
well as during school hours. 

We have many regulation options       
available for the colder weather; including 
jackets, polar fleeces and scarves. 

Please note that hoodies, beanies and black boots 
are not part of our uniform. 

If you require any clarification on our regulation uniform 
items, please refer to the Uniform pages on our website:  
www.pompalliercollege.school.nz  (under Enrolment Info). 

Your assistance in enforcing that your child has the  
correct uniform is greatly appreciated. 

http://www.pompalliercollege.school.nz/newindexs.php?record=options
https://form.jotform.co/71079261509862
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2018 TERM 3 EDGE EXAMS : Years 11 - 13  
EDGE (Emergency Derived Grade Exams) 

      All exams are 3 hours long unless noted 

 MON 17 Sep (Day 5) TUE 18 Sep (Day 6) WED 19 Sep (Day 1) THU 20 Sep (Day 2) FRI 21 Sep (Day 3) 

MORNING : 9.00am START  (report by 8.45am) 

Hall 11 SCI 11 MAT 11 ENG 11 BUS 11 HIS 

 11 SCN Mathematics Common 
Assessment Task (CAT) 
Ministry Set Date  

1 hour  

 
 

12 BIO 

11 ENI 12 ENG 12 PHY 

 12 GEO 12 MAC 13 MAS 13 PHY 

 13 ENG 13 GEO   

     

  13 MAC    

Room 7 12 MED   11 MED  

AFTERNOON :  1.00pm START  (report by 12.45pm)                          

Hall 11 DRA - 1 hour 11 MAT - 2 hours 11 GEO * 13 CHE * No scheduled 

 12 BUS - 2 hours 12 HIS * 12 CHE * 13 ARH * exams 

 12 DRA - 1 hour 13 BUS - 2 hours 13 HIS *   

 13 BIO - 2 hours 13 DRA - 1 hour    

 13 AMS - 2 hours 13 SOS - 2 hours    

Room 23 11 AMS - 2 hours  

13 AMS - 2 hours  

    

*  Exam finishes after buses leave - arrange travel home.         

PLEASE NOTE:- 

¶ ALL students sitting external exams in November are      
expected to sit these exams. 

¶ You must report to your exam venue at least fifteen minutes 
before the exam is due to start. 

¶ Normal bell times will run during the course of the week of 
exams. 

EXAM REGULATIONS 

1. Appropriate mufti clothes should be worn.  You will not be 
allowed into the exam if you are not correctly dressed. 

2. You will not be allowed into the exam if you are more than 
15 minutes late (ring the Student Centre on ext 202 if 
you have a problem). 

3. In an exam you are not allowed to leave the exam room 
within the first 45 minutes or the last 15 minutes of the  
exam. 

4. When you have finished your exam, raise your hand to 
have your paper collected.  

5. Candidates will not be allowed out of the exam unless the 
need is very obvious.  The candidate will be escorted and 
returned by an invigilator of the same gender.   

 

6. Drink bottles for water only are allowed. 

7. No electronic equipment will be allowed, except for       
calculators, when prescribed. 

8. During the exams :- 

a) You will work in silence and your silence begins from 
the moment you walk into the exam. 

b) You must not communicate in any way with other    
candidates in the exam room. 

c) You are not allowed to use correction fluid (eg. Twink) 

d) All your writing equipment must be carried in a      
transparent bag. 

e) There will be no cell phones permitted in the exam 
room. 

f) Any suspicion of unacceptable behaviour will be      
investigated, and may lead to a loss of grades. 

9. These are serious exams and your time management and 
full participation in them will definitely influence what you 
learn for the future and the NCEA exams beginning on 7 
November. 

10. Accept the challenges offered and learn from your        
performance. 



SPORTS DEPARTMENT NEWS : Term 3, Week 6 

NETBALL RESULTS 

Collegiate Team 1 

25 Aug vs TAS Bayleys lost 16 - 24 

Team came 2
nd
 place in A1 final 

Collegiate Team 2 

18 Aug vs WGHS 10-3 won 25 - 21 

 POD Jodie Orford, FP Teakireke Ititaake 

25 Aug vs WGHS 10-2 lost 12 - 36 

 POD Emma Howell, FP Alissa Mackay 

Collegiate Team 3 

18 Aug vs TAS lost 11 - 24 

 POD & FP All 6 players who were available for 
 this game: Danielle, Emilia, Destiny, Natalia, 
 Charlotte & Lara  

25 Aug vs WGHS won 23 - 14 

 POD Danielle Butterfield, FP Zoe Ferrand 

Intermediate Team 1 

25 Aug vs Wahine Toa lost 21 - 23 

 POD & FP Everyone in the team! 

Intermediate Team 2 

18 Aug vs Ngunguru Serpents lost 9 - 11 

 POD Alexandra Matson, FP Kate Howell & 
 Therese Mapa 

25 Aug vs Huanui lost 15 - 16 

 POD Stephanie Berryman 

HOCKEY RESULTS 

Mixed 1
st
 XI 

20 Aug vs WBHS Black won 7 - 1 

 POD Finlay Buchanan, FP Tyla Campbell 

27 Aug vs Bream Bay lost 1 - 2 

Team won the Cup for top of the Round Robin            
competition this year! 

Mixed 2
nd
 XI 

20 Aug vs Dargaville lost 1 - 2 

 POD Jacob Golightly, FP Olivia Harris & Sam 
 Webber 

27 Aug vs Horahora won 2 - 1 

 POD Luke Tippett, FP Rebecca Harris, Lucy 
 Jakicevich & Dylan Hiini 

JMC (Year 7 & 8) 

17 Aug vs Maunu 1
st
 XI lost 0 - 1 

 POD Ashley Wickman 

BOYS BASKETBALL TOURNAMENTS 

Junior Boys: Friday 24 August 
Our team played and placed 4

th
 in their pool on the day.  

A big thank you goes to Nikki Tracey for acting as Team 

Manager and supporting them to be able to attend this 
event.  Also thanks to Raven Kinita for being their Official. 

Year 7 & 8 Boys: Thursday 23 August 
Our Year 7 & 8 team, who are coached by Joseph Luna & 
Kyle Gilles, attended the Intermediate tournament.  They 
won 3/6 games and had a great day.   

Thanks to Joseph and Mr Eru Lyndon the team was able 
to attend, with Mr Lyndon helping referee.   

We greatly appreciated parent support at both these 
tournament events! 

GUILDELINES FOR SPORTS TEAM APPAREL 

Under no circumstances are any garments for sports 
teams to be ordered without prior approval from the 
College. 

A request for apparel for a sports team must be made to 
the College Sport Co-ordinator, to ensure the garments 
requested comply with our guidelines. 

Once approved, the order will be made by the Sport Co-
ordinator. 

SPORTCLUB have a mock-up of what the sports apparel 
should look like ï so feel free to have a look:  

http://www.sportclub.co.nz/catalog/141 

TOURNAMENT WEEKS 

We have Collegiate teams away for their respective 
sports tournaments next week ï Hockey are in 
Whanganui at the annual Mixed Tournament and Netball 
are in Mount Maunganui at the UNISS event. 

We hope both teams enjoy a solid week of competition 
and new friendships.  We also trust they will represent 
Pompallier well by wearing their uniform with pride, 
showing respect to team management, your own team 
mates and the opposition and officials.  And always play 
hard but fair J  Good luck to you all! 

Then in Week 8 our AIMS Hockey team travels to 
Tauranga for another week-long national event. 

They will play 6 aside hockey all week and we hope they 
have a successful tournament. 

Could all players/families please remember to return all 
Pompallier playing uniform, tracksuits etc after these 
events.  They should be returned promptly to Mrs Yorke 
at the sports office ï in a named bag so you can be taken 
off the team gear list.  Many thanks for your help making 
this happen quickly J 

U13 GIRLS RUGBY LEAGUE 

If you are interested in joining a team that may attend a 
tournament in late September, then contact Gina Allen for 
more information: ginaa@peoplepotential.co.nz, or 021 
0268 0181. 

U13 Girls Rugby League ï born 2005/2006 

Practice Monday / Wednesday 4.00pm - 6.00pm at      
Horahora. 

é continued page 5 
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http://www.sportclub.co.nz/catalog/141
mailto:ginaa@peoplepotential.co.nz
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ASB NSS SPORTS AWARDS - NOMINATIONS CLOSE 
AT NOON ON Thursday 13 Sseptember 

If you are a Year 9 - 13 student, and you are competing in 
a Secondary Schools Sport (such as Netball, Swimming, 
Taekwon-Do, Powerlifting) at a high level, then you could 
be acknowledged for your achievements.  (At a high level 
would be getting placings and competing in representative 
events at Regional/NZ level). 

Contact the Sports Co-ordinator if you have any        
questions: chantelle.yorke@pompallier.school.nz.  

These awards are being held on Thursday 25
th
 October at 

the ASB Stadium.  Sport Co-ordinators, Coaches, or    
parents are encouraged to make nominations for our   
students achieving at a high level in Secondary School 
sport. 

The form is very easy to follow, however if you wish for 
me to complete a nomination for your child, then you need 
to contact me with their performance details/results      
immediately please. 

The period of achievement is to have occurred from 1  
November 2017 to 19 October 2018. 

Online nominations can be found on the Sport Northland 
website, under Events, then Sports Awards ï follow the 
link: http://www.sportnorthland.co.nz/sports-awards/
secondary-school-sports-awards 

MUAY THAI MOVEMENT 

Kids classes are running for children aged 5 - 11 years at: 

Hikurangi War Memorial Hall, King Street, 3.30pm - 
4.15pm on Tuesdays. 

Tikipunga Soccer Club, Reed Street, 3.30pm - 4.15pm on 
Wednesdays. 

$40 per program per child, and a one-off cost of $15 for 
hand-wraps. 

For more information contact Courtney on 021 110 8320. 

OôNEILL SURF ACADEMY 

We are running our popular holiday surf programme over 
the spring school holidays on Tutukaka Coast and Taupo 
Bay.  This is FREE for 11-17 year olds.  FUN ACTIVE & 
HEALTHY.  

Week One: Mon 1 ï Fri 5 October.  Week Two: Mon 8 ï 
Fri 12 October. 

Suitable for beginner and intermediate surfers.             
Developing surf skills and water confidence in a fun and 
safe environment plus fun beach games. 

Limited spaces.  Please email to book 
surf@oneillsurfacademy.co.nz.  
www.oneillsurfacademy.co.nz  

SUPERB FREE OPPORTUNITY 

Wayne Goldsmith is one of the worldôs leading experts 
who has been at the forefront of sports innovation,       
education and development for over 25 years, presenting 
at a public forum that Sport Northland are facilitating here 
in Northland.  There will be an opportunity for the public to 
attend a seminar (no costs) for Sporting Parents,     

Coaches and contributors around the Experience of Sport 
- Making Sport Better. 

The Experience of Sport - Wayne Goldsmith 

When: Thursday 13 September 2018 

Where:  ITM Hockey Centre Ave, Kensington 

Time:  6:00pm ï 8:00pm 

***Note: there is no cost to attend this seminar. 

BASKETBALL CAMP - Saturday 15 September 

Held at Kensington Stadium.  There are two sessions with 
NZ Basketball Assistant Coach Jody Cameron, and JNR 
Tall Ferns Assistant Coach Leanne Walker. 

Action packed Basketball skills & drills at a reasonable 
price, led by two of NZôs top Coaches. 

Session 1 ï Registration 8.30am - 9.00-11.00am for Ages 
8-13.  Cost $25pp. 

Session 2 ï Registration 11.30am ï 12.00-5.00pm for 
Ages 14 & over.  Cost $50. 

Players bring: Positive Attitude, Practice gear, Water    
bottle, Basketball ï if you have one. 

Registrations close 7 September.  To register email: 
ops_kara@hotmail.com or tmills-barber@outlook.co.nz  

FUTSAL ADACEMY - TERM 4 PROGRAMME 

All sessions held at Whangarei Boys High School gym: 

10 - 12yrs: Open Tue 4:00 - 5:30pm, Fri 4:00 - 5:30pm, 
Advanced Wed 5:45 - 7:15pm 

13 - 16yrs: Open Tue 5:45 - 7:15pm, Fri 5:45 - 7:15pm 

FUTSAL TOURNAMENT @ ASB Stadium for all players 
at the end of each term. 

Sessions include: Technical training and games - ball 
manipulation and control speed, agility & quickness 
training, small sided games and Futsal matches. 

For details check out our website: 
www.northlandfusalacademy.co.nz or contact Christian 
021 246 7328 christian@northlandfutsalacademy.co.nz 

Chantelle Yorke 
SPORTS CO-ORDINATOR 

438 3950 Ext 222 

chantelle.yorke@pompallier.school.nz 

SPORTSé continued from page 4 

Remember, if you have a student           
success you would like to share,    

email us at é 

newsletter@pompallier.school.nz 

STUDENT SUCCESS 

Rutene Rickard (Year 13) recently sat the Trinity   
College Grade 6 Rock & Pop Drums examination, and 
passed with Distinction.  In fact he scored 99%.  What a 
great achievement, congratulations Rutene! 

mailto:chantelle.yorke@pompallier.school.nz
http://www.sportnorthland.co.nz/sports-awards/secondary-school-sports-awards
http://www.sportnorthland.co.nz/sports-awards/secondary-school-sports-awards
mailto:surf@oneillsurfacademy.co.nz
http://www.oneillsurfacademy.co.nz
mailto:ops_kara@hotmail.com
mailto:tmills-barber@outlook.co.nz
http://www.northlandfusalacademy.co.nz
mailto:christian@northlandfutsalacademy.co.nz
mailto:chantelle.yorke@pompallier.school.nz
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CENTRAL NORTHLAND           
SCIENCE FAIR 2018 

What an amazing job our students did of              
representing Pompallier Catholic College at the 40th 
Annual Central Northland Regional Science Fair last 
week.  

They did us so proud!  And along with about 300 
other students that were involved, showed what a lot 
of wonderful science thinkers and talent we have in       
Northland. 

A huge congratulations go to the following students 
for their prize-winning exhibits: 
 
Anabella Hugo 

¶ Year 7 Class Award Best Investigation ï Winner 

Riley Linford 

¶ Year 7 Class Award Best Research ï Highly    
Commended 

Quentin Rauner 

¶ Year 8 Class Award ï Judges Award 

Carla Matabilas and Emma Golightly 

¶ Year 9 Class Award ï Best Investigation ï Highly 
Commended 

Tara Orford 
¶ Year 8 Class Award ï Best Investigation ï Highly 
Commended 

¶ Central Northland Research Award 
 An outstanding exhibit which investigates a        
scientific issue related to Central Northland.     
Sponsored by Farmlands Ltd. 

¶ The Statistical Award 
 An exhibit displaying the best application of        
statistical methods and reasoning. 

¶ Earth Science Award - Highly Commended 
 An exhibit in the field of earth sciences or        
geology.  Think earth stability, rocks, volcanoes, 
erosion - anything to do with the earth. 

Connor Owen 

¶ Engineering Award 
 An exhibit which shows an innovative and/or     
sustainable solution relating to an engineering   
issue.  Sponsored by BDX Group Ltd. 

Joshua Rauner 

¶ Earth Science Award - Winner 
 An exhibit in the field of earth sciences or        
geology.  Think earth stability, rocks, volcanoes, 
erosion - anything to do with the earth. 

BEGINNING EXPERIENCE GRIEF 
RESOLUTION RETREAT 

ALONE AGAIN?  Widowed, Separated or Divorced?  The 
Beginning Experience is a non-profit organisation with 
the motto a ñWeekend Away for a Lifetime of Changeò.  
The retreat  will help you work through your painful loss.  
The participants find new hope, increased emotional 
health and renewed energy.  

Date: Friday evening 5 October, to Sunday afternoon 7 
October. 

Cost: $295, or early bird price of $245 if paid by 2
nd
    

September.  Includes accommodation, meals and       
materials.  

Contact Carol on 022 089 0458, or leave message on 
(09) 360 3054.  Visit:  www.beginningexperience.org.nz  

 

 

CATHOLICS RETURNING HOME 
FOR CHRISTMAS 2018 

Have another look at your Church as it is today!  The  
programme will be held at St Francis Xavier Catholic 
Church, corner Park Ave and Kamo Rd (entrance off 
Park Ave), beginning Monday 29

th
 October, 2018, at 

7.00pm.  

For enquiries please phone the Parish Office on 437 
7902. 

HEALTH   
CORNER 

 

Healthy thoughts to ponder é 

¶ Isnôt Spring a time of wonder, new life and new      
energy? 

¶ Isnôt Spring a time to re-commit to love othersé. a 
time to forgive and make peace? 

¶ Isnôt Spring a time to embrace a new challenge with 
new focus? 

¶ Isnôt Spring a time of creativity and joy?  

Spring! 

Johanna Luiten-Parker, TIC HEALTH 

EXAM SUPERVISORS / READER-
WRITERS NEEDED é 

The College is looking for volunteers to help with exam 
supervision, and also to train as reader/writer support for 
students with learning difficulties, during the EDGE     
exams in Week 9, and the NCEA end-of-year exams in 
November. 

If you can help with this, please contact Pauline Chircop 
via email:  pauline.chircop@pompallier.school.nz, or 
phone 09 438 3950 ext 220.  

http://www.beginningexperience.org.nz
mailto:pauline.chircop@pompallier.school.nz
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TRIVIA NIGHT FUNDRAISER  
FOR 1st XI HOCKEY TOURNAMENT TEAM - Saturday 18th August 

What a fantastic night it was!  We had over 100 people attend our fundraiser.  Each table of 6 made a great effort in 
their chosen ñHawaiian themeò dress.  Congratulations went to the Volcanologists for winning Best Dressed team. 

There was lots of competitive banter and fun had by all.  Each round of questions was extremely competitive       
throughout the evening, with the leader board changing frequently.  However, the Liquid Know-alls were crowned the 
final winners on the night. 

A huge thank you to our ñFundraising Queenò Mrs Pauline Harris, Master of Ceremony Mr Tim Harris, Quiz Master Mr 
Adam Thornton, Bar Managers Brendon & Georgia Quaid, and Marker of Questions Ms Rachael Lecky. 

Many thanks to all our sponsors, supporters, families and students for making our trivia night so successful.  It was  
truly an amazing effort, well done! 

GO POM! 

Mrs Julia Lecky, TIC Hockey     ñItôs not about ideas. Itôs about making ideas happen.ò 
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